Representative Richard Proehl, Chairman House Transportation Room 581-W, Seat 59

Dear Representative Proehl:

Re: AKA License Plate Bill House 2194

I write on behalf and support for the Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority, Incorporated [®], License Plate Bill House 2194.

Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority, Incorporated, [®] Mu Omega Chapter located in Kansas City, Kansas has served the community at-large for over 97 years of the existence of the national organizations 113 years. We have spent countless of hours serving mankind. We are an award-winning chapter whose service in the greater Kansas City area spans the gambit: The Ronald McDonald House, The Wilhemina Gill Center, the Friends of Yates/Battered Women's Shelter, Avenue of Life, MLK Day of Service and Scholarships. After Hour Tutoring at First Baptist Church, SAT/ACT Preparations, College and Scholarship Fairs, The Kansas City, Kansas School for the Blind (the name at the time), just to name a few. We recently hosted a Covid-19 Vaccine Forum for our Community. We have given thousands of dollars in scholarships through our chapter Scholarship Fund and hosting the Annual Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority, Incorporated [®] Ball which we share responsibility with our sister chapter, Beta Omega, Kansas City, Missouri.

We are excited about the possibility of having our own Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority, Incorporated License Plate, in the state of Kansas. This is a nation-wide effort, and we could get on board with other states, and show Kansas we are Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority, Incorporated ®. We will proudly display our love for our Sorority by purchasing the license plate.

We ask for an affirmative vote.

Sincerely,

Harriett D. McCallop Herbert 21610 Johnson St. Spring Hill, KS 66083 h.d.m.herbert@gmail.com